
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'eleanor@imph.org' <eleanor@imph.org>

Date: 3/26/2014 4:32:15 PM
Subject: RE: Service Delivery Committee Member Survey

Eleanor,

I will have to miss the meeting due to a prior commitment in Charleston.

Just wanted to let you know.

Thanks,

Tony

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Eleanor Stein [mailto:eleanor@imph.org]
Sent: Wednesday, March 26, 2014 3:54 PM
To: Amy Edmunds; Barbara Robinson; Bruce Bondo; Carol Ann Coker; Cheryl Dye; Cora Plass; David Goodell; Debra Krotish; 
Ed Keelen; Gloria Prevost; John Egbert; Joyce Davis; Kimberly Rudd; Lynn Stockman; Melody Bailey; Nate Rhodes; Nathaniel 
Patterson; Nikki Hutchison; Sam Wiley; Sheena Janse; Stella Kelly; Susan Outen; Teresa Arnold; Tom Brown; Kester, Tony; 
Tracy Doran; Valerie Aiken; Victor Hirth
Cc: Lee Pearson; Eleanor Stein
Subject: Service Delivery Committee Member Survey

Hi everyone,

During part of our April 3rd Service Delivery meeting, we will discuss the group's vision for the desired service delivery 
system in South Carolina, as well as discuss what principles should be used in structuring our recommendations to 
work towards that vision. The co-chairs have developed an informal survey to gather your thoughts on vision and 
principles in advance of our meeting. See attached document. Please fill in your ideas and send them back to me by 
next Tuesday, April 1.

(You will see that, in addition to soliciting your ideas regarding vision and principles, the survey also includes an item 
requesting your input about needed data/research.)

Early next week, we will send out the meeting agenda and materials.

Looking forward to seeing you all soon,
Eleanor

Eleanor Stein
Long-Term Care Taskforce Coordinator
SC Institute of Medicine and Public Health
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